
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Happy Friday and happy end of half term – I cannot believe we are exactly halfway through February; time truly does 
fly. 
 
This week has been very busy with our usual learning but with some exciting added extras. 
   
On Tuesday, children from Year 3 and 4 visited Sutton Academy to take part in an exciting indoor sports athletic event. 
Each pupil competed in two track events and two field events, showcasing their skills and determination. Throughout 
the day, they embodied all of Robins Lane’s values and trying their best. Thank you to Mr Lownsbrough for organising 
and to the staff who accompanied the children to keep them safe and happy. 
 
Year 5 were on stage on Thursday afternoon when they presented their musical theatre production for parents and 
carers. The theme was Anglo Saxons and the children shared songs, dances, poems, drama and information about this 
critical time in British history. As ever, I was amazed to see that children had learned complex lines off by heart and 
supported each other to be confident. Thank you to our wonderful families who were a great audience and to Miss 
Moremon and the team for making the production happen. 
 
Last night, I was invited to Sutton Academy to watch their annual dance show. Razzle Dazzle was a celebration of the 
students’ studies and I watched, in awe, as students from Year 7 through to Year 12 took to the stage. As part of this 
show, Robins Lane’s dance club children performed – this group included children from Year 3 to Year 6.  They were 
quite simply amazing. I admire their confidence, talent and bravery. Thank you to the Sutton Academy for their tuition 
and for putting on an incredible event. 
 
Last week, I told you all about our new beach huts. We were absolutely delighted to be contacted by one of our 
parents, Paul Bannister, who has kindly donated the paint and equipment needed to decorate our huts. This hugely 
generous gesture has saved us a fortune and we cannot wait until the weather improves so we can get them painted. 
We are so lucky to have such kind, generous families – thank you Mr Bannister. 
 
Before I sign off for half term I would like to share some joyous news. Miss Middlehurst, our deputy headteacher, is 
expecting a baby! Her baby girl is due in late April. This is Miss Middlehurst’s first baby and we are all over the moon to 
hear this news. Congratulations Miss Middlehurst! 
 
Have a wonderful half term break. Stay safe and happy. I look forward to hearing all the children’s tales when we return 
on Monday 24th February. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Tomkow 
 
 

14th February 2025  



 

      
            This week’s 100% Attendance Hero is: 

 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 95.3% 
Year 1 – 98% 
Year 2 – 94.3% 
Year 3 – 81.3% 
Year 4 – 92.3% 
Year 5 – 91% 
Year 6 – 91.9% 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Are working hard to achieve their own dreams and 
goals’  

 

The winners are: 
Nursery – Chloe R 
Reception – Arthur U  
Year 1 – Ayla J  
Year 2 – Alinani G  
Year 3 – Chanudi A 
Year 4 – Theo H  
Year 5 – Aly A 
Year 6 – Jacob B-M 
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

       WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
         

 
                           Spelling Shed Award 

     This week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Kobe T-H 
Year 1 George M-W 
Year 2 Dean H  
Year 3 Benjamin B  
Year 4 Riley B  
Year 5 Abigail W-J 
Year 6 David B  

Nursery  Asya K  
Reception Albert A 
Year 1 Miami Y 
Year 2 Callum Y  
Year 3 King C 
Year 4 Riley B  
Year 5 Alfie B  
Year 6 Dylan R  

Nursery Bernadette Y 
Reception Hattie H 
Year 1 Teddy H 
Year 2 Niki E 
Year 3 Edna B  
Year 4 Jensen S 
Year 5 Lithra V 
Year 6 David A 

Year 1 Robin H 
Year 2 George P  
Year 3 Edna B 
Year 4 Finley M  
Year 5 Oliver K  
Year 6 Logan L  

Sadie Mc Beatrice L P 
Kai O  George M-W 

Casper D  Leni P  
Lexi A  

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj1iMeFgu3dAhXB34UKHYXOBXUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://southeastleeds.mumbler.co.uk/tt-rock-stars-have-teamed-up-with-mumbler-to-offer-our-members-10-off-a-years-family-subscription/&psig=AOvVaw03npCVWF9tYPfDWu5395Bd&ust=1538750381540816

